GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 6 February 2017
Present:
Sally McCutcheon


- Vice-Chairperson

Kirsteen McDonald


- Treasurer
Lesley Britton



- Parent Member

Claire Kilfedder



- Parent Member

Donna Swanson



- Parent Member

Teresa Aitken



- Co-opted Member

Cat Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council

Welcome:  Sally McCutcheon welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Apologies: Ainslie McShane, Helen McLaughlin, Rev. Dave Slater, Julie Taylor and Jonathan Godfrey.
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Accepted – Proposed by Sally McCutcheon and seconded by Kirsteen McDonald.
Matters Arising: None
Correspondence: None
Head Teacher Report:
Attendance – Down. Head Teacher will be monitoring this and letters will be sent out to those whose attendance is below 85%.

School App – Head Teacher demonstrated this on her iPad. Engages better with parents e.g. Home Screen – things for today, message year groups, news page etc. Coatbridge High School use this App. Cat asked members if they thought parents would use this. Most use Dojo’s. It will go live in two weeks and Cat said it could be showcased at a coffee morning for parents. We will still run with text messages just now.
Infant Registration – 18 enrolled in January. 3 placing requests out. 1 placing request in. 2 will apply to go to a unit. Next session will probably be composite classes.

Competition – P7 pupils won MATHS class of the year and are overall Sumdog Champions of North Lanarkshire.
Burns Supper – Coatbridge High School’s Burn Supper is this Thursday.

Choral Project – P7 pupils have written a song and will be performing in Motherwell Civic Centre.

Pupil Equity Fund -This is based on the number of pupils in receipt of free meals and each school will receive £1200 per pupil. We should receive £22,800 over the next five years. This has to be used for raising attainment e.g.: Solihull training, Rainbow Readers, Maths resources, VERP training etc.

OSMO- Cat demonstrated on her iPad how this works. There are different games e.g.: Numbers, Words, Logic Puzzles and Coding. Each kit including coding is £129 and we would be looking to buy about 20 kits. Cat asked parent council if they would be willing to contribute to the cost. Teresa Aitken suggested using the Coalfield money. This was discussed at length and it was agreed the parent council would pay half and the other half would be taken from the school fund. Cat will contact Apple Store to see if she can get a discount. 
Christmas Treats – Cat thanked the Parent Council for Christmas Treats and other contributions to school.

Staff Report: None
Treasurers Report: 
Kirsteen said there was still £1400 to use in the fund.

£1700 has been spent between September and December.

Parent Report: 

Assessment Jotters - Parents are not sure if these are a good idea.

Homework – This was discussed at length. Parents thought some of the tasks are too hard and take too much time. January’s homework was late in going home and children only had two weeks to complete. Cat said she would ask teachers to review the homework and a questionnaire will be sent out to parents. 

P.1 Photograph – P.1 parents were asking when the class photograph would be taken. Cat will arrange this.

Daily Mile – Donna Swanson asked if this had stopped. Cat said it was taking too long and pupils also had two hours of P.E. each week. Kirsteen McDonald suggested ½ hour each day. Cat said each teacher takes their class out when it is suitable.
Christmas Show – Kirsteen said the show was phenomenal although parents were queuing round the outside of the school because they were told the doors were not opening until 6.45pm. Disabled people were taken down to the hall but certain teachers were not happy at Parent Council members letting them in. Kirsteen and Julie were on the door and were also trying to sell raffle tickets.
Christmas Disco – If Kirsteen, janitor and 2 parents hadn’t helped there would have been no disco. They need a ratio of 1>8 or 1>10 at the least.
PC Members – Ainslie and Julie leave in June. Kirsteen said it would be good if there was an interim handover of office bearers. Cat said we need to recruit new members. Two are due to stand down and would need to be reselected to stay on. Donna said parents need to know more of what the Parent Council entails. Cat said members should come along to a class assembly and explain to parents what their role is.  
Kilbowie - Lesley Britton asked if pupils pay for this. She was told they did. 

Tesco - Sally McCutcheon asked about children carol singing and bag packing at Tesco to raise money. Teresa Aitken said Neighbourhood House had 2 x 17 seater mini buses now and would be available to transport the children to and from Tesco.
Co-opted Report: 
Teresa Aitken updated the group regarding the land situated on Inchneuk Road, beside the Big Shop which is owned by GNH, explaining  that £15,000 has been secured develop this land in to community  allotments. She was asked if the schools would be able to use the allotments and replied that partnership with schools; community groups etc. would be the main aim of the project with other areas of the development being used for renting; men's shed; seating areas training etc.

Teresa spoke about the 7 Lochs Wetlands project and some of the work that will be developed to link in with the proposed Visitors Centre (Life Centre).

She spoke about the concerns regarding buses going on the pavements and informed the group that a proposal was put to the LAP for some regeneration funding to install fences on South Medrox Street. Funding has been secured for this project together with; a Walking Bus; Outdoor Gym Equipment for Park; and a Welcome to Glenboig at Ramoan. These projects will be developed throughout the coming year.

Community Benches and a Children's Roundabout will be installed before the end of March 17.

Teresa updated on a conversation she had previously had with Mrs Turnbull and Mrs Calvert regarding a music programme and advised that she is at present looking to engage someone to lead on the project.

Teresa spoke about a Fair Share Project that Neighbourhood House is involved in and asked if any needy families could be referred to them in order that a parcel could be delivered without causing any stigma to the families concerned.

A.O.C.B: None
Date of next meeting:  Monday, 20 March, 2017 at 6.45pm. 
